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13 June 2006

COMMITTEE ON HEMISPHERIC SECURITY
Original: English
Summary of the meeting held on Friday, February 10, 2006
The Committee held its fourth formal meeting to consider the items on the Order of Business, document CP/CSH-741/06.  This meeting followed immediately upon the conclusion of the final meeting of the Working Group to Conclude the Analysis of the Legal and Institutional Relationship between the Organization of American States and the Inter-American Defense Board. The purpose of this Committee meeting was to receive the recommendations and results of that Working Group.

The Chair called the meeting to order at 1:23 p.m. 
1. Oral report of the Chair of the Working Group to Conclude the Analysis of the Legal and Institutional Relationship between the Organization of American States and the Inter-American Defense Board 

The Chair of the Working Group to Conclude the Analysis of the Legal and Institutional Relationship between the Organization of American States and the Inter-American Defense Board, Ambassador Esteban Tomic, Permanent Representative of Chile to the OAS, tabled for approval, the following documents which had been agreed to by the Working Group:

i.
Draft Statutes of the Inter-American Defense Board (CSH/GT/JID-15/05 rev. 11), and 
ii.
Draft Resolution "Reconstitution of the Inter-American Defense Board and Approval of Its Statutes" (CSH/GT/JID-28/06 rev. 1)
The Committee approved both documents without amendment, by consensus, and agreed to forward them to the Permanent Council with the recommendation that a special session of the General Assembly be convened to adopt them (these documents have been published as CP/CSH-742/06 and CP/CSH-743/06 respectively).
/
2. Installation of a style subcommittee to review the Draft Statutes of the Inter-American Defense Board

The Committee established a Subcommittee on Style to review the style and form of the Draft Statutes of the Inter-American Defense Board in order to ensure consistency in the four language versions. The elected members of the Subcommittee were: Brazil for Portuguese, Canada for French, Chile for Spanish, and Trinidad and Tobago for English. 
It was agreed that the Subcommittee would meet on Thursday, February 16th, and that if necessary it would continue on Friday, 17th, with a view to presenting the Draft Statutes to the Permanent Council by March 1st.

The Chair closed the meeting underscoring the important milestone achieved with the approval of the Draft Statutes which, when adopted by the OAS General Assembly, would bring the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) and the Inter-American Defense College under the umbrella of the OAS thereby making it a much more viable hemispheric body.  The Chair also expressed his appreciation to the delegates, to the former Committee Chair, Ambassador Carmen Marina Gutierrez, former Permanent Representative of Nicaragua to the OAS, to the Legal Advisor to the Working Group, Mr. William Berenson, to the President of the IADB, Major General Keith Huber, and to the Committee Secretary, Ms. Gillian Bristol, for their contribution to this achievement.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:28 p.m.
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�.	The text of the Draft Statutes subsequently reviewed by the Subcommittee on Style and submitted to the Permanent Council has been published as CP/CSH-742/06 rev. 1.





